
TOWN OF HADLEY MOSQUITO OPT-OUT COMMITTEE 

As voted by majority at the Oct. 16, 2021 Town of Hadley Town Meeting, the residents directed the 

Town to Opt-Out of the SRMCB Spraying Program. As appointed by the Select Board, the Hadley 

Mosquito Opt-Out Committee will complete an Application for an Alternative Mosquito Management 

Plan Required for a Municipality to Opt-Out of Spraying conducted by the State Reclamation and 

Mosquito Control Board (SRMCB) as currently defined by the M.G.L Chapter 252, Section 2A(b)(2).   

 

The Alternative Management Plan will be developed in coordination with the Pioneer Valley Mosquito 

Control District (PVMCD) with input and recommendations of the Hadley Board of Health and will be 

submitted to the MA Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs (EEA), who will make the final 

decision on Opt-Out application approval. 

 

Jane Nevinsmith is serving as the Select Board Liaison. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bobbie Kamen 

Toni Lyn Morelli 

Michele Morris-Friedman 

Shel Horowitz 

 


